



February 22, 2011

Mr. Steven Mahan Community Block Grant Director City Hall . 200 East Wells Street, Room 606 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Steven,

Thank you for your response to our letter and submittal of our Board Resolution. I am writing to clarify and confirm our Board Resolution non-acceptance of the following funds:

\$35,000 Nip Supplemental Funding

I apologize if we were too vague in our documentation. Our board has discussed this situation and is aware and in agreement of our decision. We look forward to working with your administration in 2011. Please feel welcomed to contact me or any of the staff listed below should you have any additional requests or questions.

Sincerely,

Bob Yamachika

President and CEO

YMCA of Metropolitan Milwaukee

cc: Mike Soika, VP Urban Strategy and Social Responsibility; (414) 274-0749

Starlet Hayes, Director of Program Philanthropy; (414) 274-0757

Rafael Garcia, Center Director, Community Development Corporation; (414) 374-9441